

NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



Date: Apr 10, 2021

Location: Zoom

Opening: 6:30 PM

Service Prayer: Justin

12 Traditions: Kristy

12 Concepts: Rachel D

Motion to Accept Last Months Minutes

Motion by: Ryan

Seconded By: Aaron

Attendance

Roseanne S, Bruce D, Grace G, Jerry C, Serenity B, Shannon C, Mindy G, David, Stacy B, Kelli, Jason, Kody Dave, thomas, Kevin, Taylor, Ryan, Chante, Justin, Aaron, Rachel, Falene, Andy, John, Mark, Melony, James ,Lacey, Krisy, Layton E, Brandina, Sabrina C, Denis W

Excused: Coby H, Melissa V, Drw

Executive Reports

CHAIR - Brandina V

No report

CO CHAIR - Staci B

No Report

SECRETARY - Layton E

Hello ASC,

Thank you for letting me be of service in this capacity. I really appreciate those of you who send your reports in early! I would like to encourage everyone to email their reports during or right after their home group or committee business meetings. This will be very helpful in the blended meeting format! Thank you. <3 <3 <3

TREASURER'S REPORT

HELLO ASC, I'M DOING THE REPORT THIS MONTH.

FIRST, I WENT UP TO THE TREASURER'S HOME TO LEARN MORE OF PUTTING TOGETHER REPORT FOR ASC. I WAS INSTRUCTED ON SPREADSHEET TO BALANCE THE ACCOUNT.

SECOND, I LOOK FORWARD TO MEETING UP WITH TREASURER NEXT MONTH, DOING MORE OF THE ENTRIES, AND MORE OF THE NAVIGATING ON SPREADSHEET FORMAT.

LAST, IN LOOKING FORWARD TO PROGRESSING INTO THE SUBSEQUENT MONTHS, I WILL BE INVOLVED IN MORE OF THE "HANDS ON" MECHANICS IN THE WORKINGS OF THIS TREASURER'S COMMITMENT. Also subcommittees please make sure to turn in your budget if you need any help with those you can get with me to see what your last year spending's were.

here is the breakdown of last Month expenses

	Balance forward				\$ 7,395.27
3/13/21	Treasurer receipt book		\$ (11.73)		\$ (11.73)
3/15/21	Infowest		\$ (86.00)		\$ (86.00)
3/16/21	Deposit Area donations	\$ 270.77			\$ 270.77
3/15/21	Posters NA		\$ (42.70)	venmo	\$ (42.70)
3/21/21	Interest	.06)		\$0.06
4/3/21	Bus AD		\$ (150.00)	Cash	\$ (150.00)
4/5/21	Zoom executive		\$ (15.91)		\$ (15.91)
4/5/21	Zoom H&I		\$ (15.92)		\$ (15.92)
4/8/21	Zoom resimbursement Andy		\$ (16.01)		\$ (16.01)
4/8/21	storage unit		\$ (195.00)		\$ (195.00)
					\$ 7,132.71
Ending Balance	\$ 7,132.71		Committee Budgets		
Prudent Reserve	-\$1,000.00		PR	\$ 1,612.85	
Operating Reserve	-\$3,000.00		H&I	\$ 210.41	
			CCGC	\$ 513.00	
\$ Available	\$3,132.71		Entertainment	\$ 850.00	
			Executive	\$ 200.85	
			Total	\$ 3,387.11	

IN LOVING SERVICE, KEVIN K. / CO-TREASURER

RCM REPORT - Shanon C

Hello Area,

We attended the Regional Service committee meeting on March 21 st , 2021 via zoom, and these were the things we were asked to bring to our Area.

*Open positions at Region:

*Regional Vice Treasurer, 5-year minimum clean time

*Regional Vice Secretary, 3-year minimum clean time

*Regional Convention Vice Chair, 5-year minimum clean time

*Regional Public Relations Committee Vice Chair, 3-year minimum clean time (They are also looking for a Spanish Speaking Representative.)

It is especially important during COVID to send all meeting changes to meeting_changes@region51na.org. Rosemary J. does this for our Area, so please make sure she gets any changes to your meetings schedule asap, so she can update the region.

Next RSC will be held May 16, 2021 at 11 am via Zoom. Meeting ID: 834 3170 8758 Passcode: 631865 ANYONE IS WELCOME!

Nominations for service positions effective in July will take place at the May 16th meeting. Please come to the meeting to state your willingness to serve.

Our Regional Convention Committee has signed the contract with the New Orleans Hotel & Casino, and the dates for Region 51 Convention X "A DECADE OF FREEDOM" will be August 19-21, 2022 with the Speaker Jam August 18, 2022. They have also secured a great deal on hotel rooms for us. \$39.00 a night + taxes and fees Sunday – Thursday and \$99.00 a night + taxes and fees Friday and Saturday night. You will need to pre-register by mail, pre-reg is \$30.00. I've attached the mail-in registration form to this report, but you can also find the form online at region51na.org, under the R51 Convention tab.

Saturday, May 1 st, 2021 is our fellowships 3 rd Annual Service Day! NAWS is hosting a webinar on fellowship development 11am-1pm PDT. NAWS asks what we will do to celebrate with our NA community? Hold a service-related speaker jam? Hold a virtual workshop? Organize a service-learning day? Etc., etc. I've attached the flyer from NAWS to this report.

Region donated \$5000 to world which is pretty cool!

That's all we have, thanks for letting us serve!

Shannon C. and Patrick S.

POLICY COMMITTEE - Dave J

The policy committee met twice this month. As to Andy's question about other service bodies policy regarding zoom accounts we did not find anyone with an official policy on this. Some use a calendar which allows for sharing by other committees.

Jerry C suggested using Dropbox as a means of storing and archiving ASC minutes. We believe this is a free service up to a certain amount of data, then a charge of \$10-12 monthly after that. It does not appear we would face any charges initially but that may occur at some point.

We are making progress on updating old minutes. Paul T has taken the lead on this. He has found several guidelines changes that were never entered into the ASC guidelines. We'll be bringing those back to this body in the near future.

We are still unable to locate some monthly minutes. Specifically Dec. 2014, Jan., Feb. and May of 2015 and Sept. 2019 as well as anything prior to 2014. If anyone has any of these or knows of anyone who might.

please contact a member of the committee or me at 435-773-3570.

Our next meeting will be April 14th at 7:30 on zoom. Meeting ID is 836 605 8764.

Password namaste.

In service, Dave J

ENTERTAINMENT - Paul B

Good evening ASC!

Please excuse my absence, as I will not be able to make it to Area tonight.

I am attending a NA annual camp out in the Hualapai mountains put on by "recovery on the river area" from our region 51 .

Last month we met to discuss what our events would look like for this 2021 year.

We elected
cochair: Chante C
Secretary: Justin M

As well as a Event Flyer and Speaker committee members

We established a calendar of events which includes our budget proposal/request for our annual camp out and to one day events

Chante C, our Elected Co Chair, will be submitting our motion for this year's area activity budget

Our next meeting is scheduled for the last Saturday of this month at blue cat Café 9 AM
If you would like to serve with us on this committee, we could really use the help and would love to have you jump on board.

Miss you all hope you have a great meeting and thank you for letting me serve!

Respectfully,
Paul B

H&I - Jason R

Business meeting went well for many of ours' first meetings in our positions.

We had someone resign from a panel leader position- the Lava Heights and Falcon Ridge panel leader stepped down.

We now have a few panels and positions open.

- **Lava Heights/ Falcon Ridge** panel is open
- **Youth DT** is open
- **Literature Chair** is open.
- **Purgatory Male and Female** panel is open

We discussed and voted on a budget which I will include in the motions. We based it off of not last years, but the year before numbers because of mandates being lifted etc.

We discussed an H&I awareness event and are brainstorming ideas to vote on for the next month's business meeting.

We are reaching out to Lava Heights and Falcon Ridge to hopefully facilitate meetings inside, they have not been on our zoom meetings for 3 weeks.

We discussed getting in contact with previous panel leaders for purgatory to help with the possible opening of those meetings with mandates being lifted etc. because word in the street is they are considering opening their doors back up!!

(Let me know if this was too much or too little for the report)

Motion for:

H&I Budget of \$1200

\$600 for literature to keep Iron and Washington county stocked, as well as the other facilities we meet with.

\$500 for H&I Awareness Event to bring awareness to this committee, to further carry the message through H&I

\$100 Miscellaneous

PR Report – Rachel D

Hey friends,

Public Relations is kicking ass and taking names as per usual. We had the opportunity to go to Court Support Services and do a presentation a few weeks ago. We let them know who we are and where to find us. The presentation was very well received. We were there for a couple of hours. We also got them a phone list of addicts to give to some of their clients when they need support or someone to sit with them at a meeting .

We now have Public Service Announcements on Cherry Creek Radio stations. The PSA simply states who we are, where to find us, and what NA is about. It's beautiful. This is a project that has been in the works for a few months and one of our committee members got the final word that they're actually running them. Super exciting.

We got new posters on the buses with the QR codes. Our phone line coordinator is still working with the new Region phone line coordinator to get accurate reporting. At region they changed their phone system last month so the hope is that the reporting will be easier and more accurate. The system we were using before had many errors.. so, I know we have said this over and over, but we are hoping that by next month we will have accurate numbers on how many phone calls we are receiving.

We currently have an open position for Co-Chair of this committee, but every other current position is filled.

This month we are still going to print the meeting lists after area. We can get them printed as soon as Monday. Rosemary is still our Meeting List Coordinator, so if you need to get meeting lists, you can call her at (435) 668-7404 Or you can talk with me on the break and I'll give you both our phone numbers. :) We are considering printing them before area on the next print cycle which is 2 months from now, but we thought we would ask for some input from the GSRs regarding if you feel like you'd like to have the opportunity to tell us about any changes to your meeting at ASC or if you'd prefer to have us be able to bring your meeting lists to ASC.. if that makes sense. I may bring it up in open forum.

We are submitting our guidelines for approval by the groups. We only made a few small changes from the guidelines that were submitted last year.

I will also be motioning for 128.07 for literature. We needed to stock up on a lot of IPs this month as well as buy a few IP racks. 2 of them will be hung at Court Support Services!!!

I think that's all. Love you guys.

SUACNA 13 - Melissa V

Good evening Area. At the time of submitting this report I am not sure if I will be attending Area. Our planning of SUACNA 13 is up and running!!! We are getting back on track after the sitting and waiting for so long! Our Committee is super excited!!

I have talked with several people outside our Area that are planning on coming. We are currently keeping a close eye on the number of Registrations that are made and the rooms at the hotel getting books. As of today, we are looking GREAT!

We are planning a Golf Tournament on Friday June 11th at 7:00AM. PLEASE announce! For more info talk with Paul B.

We are also having a Spiritual Motorcycle Ride on Saturday, June 12th at 7:00AM. PLEASE announce! For more info contact Phil B. or Aaron V.

Registration is up and running on our Area website.

Please encourage your people to register ASAP so we can get a feel for the expected attendance!

We are holding our SUACNA Business meetings ever 2 weeks now!

ALL Sub Committees NEED SUPPORT!! Please come and help with the planning of YOUR CONVENTION!

Thanks for allowing me to serve.

Melissa V

CCGC - Dave

Ccgc held its business meeting april 9 at 7pm There was 3 people in attendance we have service positions available if we can get gsr to announce in there home groups as well as we need support. The chili cook off is may 1 from 2 to 6pm we will have horse shoes volley ball, prize for best chili baked potato bar thanks for letting me be of service If I need to put something else in please lmk this is my first area doing this

LITERATURE - James A

Literature chair: James A

Report: Hello ASC. Things went a lot smoother than last time at area. I thank you all. I was able to deposit \$856.00 dollars on 03/18/2021. Literature brought in \$818.37. I did not get a balance last month because I didn't ask for one. I will get it this next time. Also, I have open committee

positions. If we could announce this open position of secretary that would be great. Thank you for allowing me to serve at this area

Adhoc T-Shirt Committee - Jerry C

No report

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Atd	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar)				
Bridging The Gap Ryan R	20	3	60	Fully self supporting
Circle of Hope Lacey H	60	2	100	Fully self supporting and doing fantastic
Circle of Sisters Mindy G	17	2		Doing well, fully self supporting. Remaining on zoom for now.
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Angela J.				

Hold on Pain End Richfield				
Glimmer of Hope Coby H	6	4		we are fully self supporting and we don't have a donation.
It Works How & Why Cedar City GSR: Victoria GSR: JILL				
Kanab NA Recovery Group GSR: Bruce Alt: Margret			13.50	
KISS Meeting No GSR	21	3		Need GSR
Live & Let Live (Cedar)				
Living Clean (Cedar) Serenity B	15-20	0	0	Fully self supporting. GSR position open
Gift Of Desperation GSR Rob A				

Living in the Moment Mark D	12	2		Self supporting
Lost and Found Jen J Alt: Aubry	55	8	10	Meet at 7pm at the room at the square. Waitin to see if we have to continue wearing masks.
Lost Dreams Awakened Griffin S Alt: Andy G	35	5	\$100	Fully self supporting
Saturday Men's Meeting Jason T				
Short Creek (Hildale NA) Jesse J				
Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday Ben P	6	0	0	10 AM Dixie Alona. Could use more people to go. Fully self supporting. Prudent reserve. Home group is growing. Doing great.
NA Humpday GSR: Faline D ALT: Jason H	35	3	\$160	Fully self supporting.
Newcomer's Meeting Kristy C	49	4	91.60	All homegroup positions filled. SWC still no go.

No Gram Like the Program				
The Nooner Jerry C	6-15	6	0	<p>Meeting is self-supporting; all positions are filled; no area donation this month.</p> <p>The Nooner will be going live starting Tuesday May 4 th . May the fourth be with us.</p> <p>Because we have a small number of home group members and we are a Monday – Friday meeting, live meetings will Tuesdays and Thursdays only to start. All meetings, Monday – Friday will also remain on Zoom. It is our group conscious to remain on Zoom even when things get back to normal, so The Nooner will be a hybrid meeting from now on.</p> <p>In loving service Jerry C.</p>
Promise Of Freedom Group John				
Staying Alive (Salina)				
Sunday Night Jon G	40-50	5	26	Fully self supporting.
We Unite on Tuesday Night GSR: Chante Alt: Jennifer R	8	10	0	Fully self supporting. No longer on Zoom. Meeting in person at SWC.

<p>Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar)</p> <p>Kim</p>				
---	--	--	--	--

TOTAL AREA DONATION:

Received: \$571.10
 Reported:

Break

Break Time: 10 Min 7:16 pm
Motioned by: Jen J
Seconded by:
Re-Open: 7:26 PM

Open Forum

Start Open Forum: 7:30
Motion for open forum: 30 Min @ John G
GSR Count: 15

Added By: Rachel D
Topic: We are motioning to the Area to review and accept our amended guidelines for the upcoming year.

Added By: Rachel D
Topic: Public Relations committee is seeking feedback regarding the way our meeting lists are distributed to GSRs. During Covid, because there were so many changes to meetings, the committee decided to start printing the meeting lists after area, giving GSRs a last chance to let us know of any changes at ASC. The one downfall to this is that it inhibits the committee from bringing the meeting lists to ASC to distribute. Because this mostly affects GSRs, and the workload for us is the same either way, we wanted to ask the ASC body for input and feedback as far as how they would like us to proceed.

Added By: Rachel D
Topic: PR is requesting another \$1800 for the year to run bus ads

Motion for 10 minutes by Andy G ending at 8:10

Added By: Jason R
Topic: Motion for H&I Budget

Motion for 20 minutes by Arron N ending @ 8:25pm

Added By: Chante C

Topic: Area Entertainment Budget

Added By: Bruce

Topic: ASC meetings in Kanab

Open forum ends at: 8:25PM

Motion to close by Arron & Chante

Old Business

Motion #3: Motion to revised Article VIII Section 1 of NASU guidelines

Old guidelines:

- a. Nominations may be made by a general or a voting member; but must be seconded by a voting member.
- b. The nominated individual must be present to accept the nomination.
- c. Nominations are to be presented at the January ASC Business Meeting.

Proposed new guidelines:

- a. Nominations may be made by any of the following: a committee, a home group, any member of NASU or oneself. Nominations must be seconded by any NASU member.
- b. Candidates must qualify with clean time,service experience,To NA involvement(sponsor, home group, steps completed, meeting attendance, etc).
- c. Anyone nominated for multiple positions must declare for one position at the conclusion of nominations.
- d. Nominations are to be presented at the January ASC meeting.
- e. Nominees must be present to accept.
- f. Area secretary to post qualifications and responsibilities of each position with the November and December minutes.

Maker: Dave J

Second: Rosemary

Intent: To comply with the area's request and to define the nomination procedure more clearly.

Resolution: [13, 1, --]

Motion #4: To approve a budget of \$250 for the policy committee

Maker: Dave J

Seconded: Jerry C

Intent: This is a new committee so we have no history. We will need archival supplies and printing needs.

Resolution: [12, 0, 2]

Motion #5: The executive only would like to motion for \$2900 for our 20201 budget. The breakdown is as follows:

Storage Unit \$780

Taxes: \$325

Venmo: \$195

PO Box: \$53

Infowest: \$86

GSR Booklets \$200

Business License: \$30

RCM Stuff: \$400

Maker: Brandina V

Second: Staci B

Intent: To ensure we have the most comprehensive budget and to meet the needs of all possible executive body items that come up.

Resolution: [14, 0, 0]

New Business

Motions

Motion #1: To have a budget of \$3,500 for the upcoming year for the Public Relations Subcommittee

Maker: Rache D

Second: Staci B

Intent: To fulfill the Public Relations subcommittee's purpose and duties for the upcoming year. I've attached a breakdown of very generally what costs we expect to incur over the coming year so that it can be in the minutes when it goes back to groups.

Resolution: Back To Group

Motion #2: PR We are motioning to the Area to review and accept our amended guidelines for the upcoming year.

Intent: to group-approved guidelines to follow. To have points of accountability for each office held, and understanding of duties and responsibilities to be carried out by each position holder on the Public

Relations Committee

Maker: Rachel D

Second By: Kristy

Resolution: **Back To Groups**

Motion #3: H&I Budget Motion for:

H&I Budget of \$1200

- \$600 for literature to keep Iron and Washington county stocked, as well as the other facilities we meet with.
- \$500 for H&I Awareness Event to bring awareness to this committee, to further carry the message through H&I
- \$100 Miscellaneous

Intent:

Maker: Jason R

Second By:

Resolution: **back to groups**

Motion #4: Area Entertainment is motioning for \$1562

Area entertainment Activities annual budget request.

To provide funding for AREA entertainment annual camp out and two additional one day events. Estimated cost for each event as follows:

Annual Campout:

Proposed for September 24th, 25th and Sunday morning the 26th.

Location:

Enterprise Upper campground

This years Campout is proposed to be "2 nights" in order to maximize the time and travel needed to set up each attendees camping experience(it's a lot of work to set up for just one night) A 2 night event would include a morning hike and an afternoon panel /topic of recovery discussion .

Families included

This annual Campout out event will be a free event as indicated in the Area entertainment guidelines.

It is proposed that there will be a speaker for 15 minutes with traditional round robin and a spiritual speaker Sunday morning.

Estimated cost \$ 1322.00

Campsite is first come first serve and there's no charge.

Hamburgers hotdogs buns and other supplies for Saturday night dinner as well as coffee and waters/drinks.

ONE DAY EVENT #1:

Outdoor" putt putt"

type putting contest

Saturday July 10th

8:00pm -10:00pm

with speaker and bbq

Kids and families included.

Estimated cost for hotdogs , drinks and chips, paper plates and supplies

\$ 115.00

(no cost for venue use)

ONE DAY EVENT # 2

Pickle ball tournament:

Saturday September 11th

10:00am to 1:00pm

Speaker and bbq

Families included

Free event

Estimated Cost 130.00

Food and venue same as 1 day event #1

Total requested 2021 budget:

\$1562.00

note : Last year's entertainment budget was approximately

\$ 1200 and our understanding is that only 800 was used fir the one night camp out. Evidently a few members donated items similar to a potluck.

Maker: Chante C

Intent: To provide funding for AREA entertainment annual camp out and two additional one day events.

Second By: Justin

Resolution: back to Groups

Motion #6: PR is requesting \$1800 for the year to run bus ads.

Intent: to continue to run the ads on the buses. To get the word out that NA exists.

Maker: Rachel D

Second By: Kristy

Resolution: Back To Groups

Motion #7: To change the deadline for the meeting list changes to the Wednesday before area every other month

Maker: Rachel D

Intent: so that we can bring new meeting lists to area.

Second by: Kristy

Resolution: [12, 0, 1]

Nominations

Alternate RCM - Open

Secretary - Open

ALT - Secretary

Back To Groups

Closing

Motion to Close: Andy G

Seconded by: Chante C

Next Area

Date: May 8th

Location: Kanab American Legion

Minutes composed by **Layton E**

Any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org

NA Related Announcements for December 2020

- It is especially important during COVID to send all meeting changes to meeting_changes@region51na.org. Rosemary J. does this for our Area, so please make sure she gets any changes to your meetings schedule asap, so she can update the region.
- SUACNA We are planning a Golf Tournament on Friday June 11th at 7:00AM. PLEASE announce! For more info talk with Paul B.
- SUACNA We are also having a Spiritual Motorcycle Ride on Saturday, June 12th at 7:00AM. PLEASE announce! For more info contact Phil B. or Aaron V.
- CCGA The chili cook off is may 1 from 2 to 6pm we will have horse shoes volleyball, prize for best chilic baked potato bar!
- The Literature Committee needs a secretary!